Welcome to the AB3C.::X-meeting::.2005
"X" like an essential chromosome, the "X" on the map. "X" the query and the solution. "X" of assembled strands and of mixing of strings.

The "X-meeting" is an annual event organized by the Associação Brasileira de Bioinformática e Biologia Computacional (AB3C) to provide a forum for Brazilian and international scientists to report on recent progress and remarkable issues in the field.

X-meeting thus stands for the 1st International Conference of the Brazilian Association for Bioinformatics and Computational Biology, the AB3C meeting.
AB3C.::X-meeting::.2005 was chosen to take place in Gloria Hotel, Caxambu, MG, where many Brazilian Scientific Societies raised.

Scientific program contemplates: Computational Biology, Molecular Biology and Bioinformatics, in three balanced parts, aiming to attract and join in the same ambience researchers from distinct areas and from their interface.

Seeing each other, talking to each other, crossing interests and assembling collaborative efforts, the AB3C.::X-meeting::.2005 
The meeting provides four venues for reports: posters, technical sections, mini-symposia and lectures.
Upon examination of the program it is with immense satisfaction that we observe that many, if not all, of the nowadays numerous sub-areas of the field are contemplated, either in the several Lectures and Mini-Symposia or in the Poster and Technical sessions. Besides, it is considerably gratifying to acknowledge the presence of well-known researchers, both of national and international origin, who responded positively to our invitations. In this way, it has been possible to concentrate along our four day meeting presentations that will surely be recorded in the history of our enterprise.

I would like to profit from this opportunity to announce that AB3C, as an affiliated of the International Society for Computational Biology (ISCB) will be helping with the organization of the its forthcoming meeting of the Intelligent Systems in Molecular Biology (ISBM), to be held in Fortaleza, Ceará, on 6-10 August 2006.


I wish to give our special thanks to local sister associations that have backed our work, namely, the Brazilian Society of Genetics, the Brazilian Society of Biochemistry and Molecular Biology, and the Brazilian Society of Computation, and to Brazilian science supporting agencies:  CNPq/MCT, CAPES,  FAPESP,  FAPEMIG and the sponsors, 

I wish you all a nice stay in Caxambu, and hope that you enjoy as much as possible all moments during this event. Let me emphasize in particular our hopes that it may catalyze fruitful cooperation between research groups here present.

Ana Tereza Ribeiro de Vasconcelos

President Brazilian Association for Bioinformatics and Computational Biology (AB3C)
